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VISIT OF
SHRI RAJIV RATHI,
DDG & STATE COORDINATOR, ODISHA
TO NIC, BHUBANESWAR
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Shri Rajiv Rathi, Deputy Director General & State Coordinator, Odisha visited Odisha State Centre (OSC), NIC,
Bhubaneswar on 19th March, 2024. Officers of NIC, Odisha welcomed him on his arrival at the Bhubaneswar
Airport.

On his arrival at OSC, Bhubaneswar he was welcomed by Dr. Ashok Kumar Hota, DDG & SIO; Dr. Rama Krushna
Das, DDG & ASIO and other officers of OSC, Bhubaneswar.

He inaugurated the newly renovated Meeting Room at the OSC and interacted with the HoDs and other senior
officers on various activities of the Centre.

He visited the National Infrastructure Unit (NIU), Bhubaneswar where he was welcomed by Head, NIU in the
presence of all officers. He had a meeting with HoDs of other officers of NIU and discussed about the activities and
the future plans in detail.
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In the afternoon the State Coordinator interacted with all the DIOs and the Officers of the State Headquarter and
discussed about various projects and activities carried out by OSC. He advised to involve the DIOs/ADIOs on various
projects being developed at the State HQ. He released ‘The Ascernder-2023’, the Annual Newsletter of the OSC for 2023.

On 20th March, 2024 the State Coordinator inaugurated the Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Training
workshop at the Seshagiri Memorial Convention Hall, OSC, Bhubaneswar and took part in the practical training
session. He advised all the officers to learn the technique themselves and to teach others around about this very
important lifesaving skill.
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Later he visited the Odisha Legislative Assembly (OLA) and reviewed the implementation and status of National e-
Vidhan Application (NeVA) in OLA. He had discussion with Shri Dasarathi Satpathy, I.A.S., Secretary, OLA and
visited Digital House, NeVA Cell and NeVA Seva Kendra of the OLA. Shri Rathi stressed upon having redundant
internet backbone availability and advised to complete all dry runs during next two months’ time as there is no
business day in House now.

DDG interacted with all the officers of NIC, NIU and Centre of Excellence for Application Security at Bhubaneswar.
He listened to all the officers and discussed various issues relevant to NIC in the present situation.

On 21st March the State Coordinator visited NIC
District Centre, Puri. He reviewed and discussed about
the Habishyali Accommodation System which is
developed through Service Plus and was used very
effectively during the holy month of Kartik for the
Habishyalis at Puri. He discussed with District
Administration about the Election work going on and
support of NIC thereof. He reviewed eoffice
implementation at Temple Adminstration Office.




